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26th   Session of the UPR working group
Recommendations by Finland to South Sudan

7 November 2016

Mr. President,

Finland would like to thank the Republic of South Sudan for presenting its report today and wishes to make the following two recommendations:
1) First, Finland recommends that South Sudan takes concrete measures to ensure better protection of civilians, in particular women and children, by supporting setting up the Hybrid Court and by investigating and prosecuting alleged serious violations of international law, including when perpetrated by its military personnel. 
2) Second, Finland recommends South Sudan to promote and protect civil society space and to carry out effective and impartial investigations of all cases of intimidation and violence against civil society actors as well as to hold perpetrators of such acts accountable in accordance with international fair trial standards. 
Finland would like to commend South Sudan for ratifying without reservations the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW) and its Optional Protocol, and encourages South Sudan to ensure their full implementation. 

Finland regrets to note the recent outbreaks of violence; the degrading humanitarian situation; and the growing tensions between the opposing forces and ethnic groups, and urges all actors to work towards inclusive peace. Furthermore, Finland is concerned over the reports regarding the shrinking space for civil society.

Thank you.
